
MINUTES 
 
  

CITY OF NEW ROADS CITY COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
June 19, 2018 

 
 

The New Roads City Council met in regular session at 5:30 o’clock P.M. Tuesday,  
June 19, 2018 at the City Hall in New Roads, Louisiana.  Mayor Anthony Daisy called 
the meeting to order.  A roll call resulted as follows: 
 
PRESENT:   Vernell Davis, Elmer G. Dixon, Kurt Kellerman, Bernadine St. Cyr      

  and Kirk White  
 
ABSENT:   None  
 
Notice of this meeting was duly exercised and mailed per bylaws:  
 
Approval of Minutes of June 5, 2018 
 
The  minutes of the Regular Council meeting of June 5, 2018 were submitted for 
approval. 
 
The reading of the minutes was waived. 
 
Motion by Mr. White and seconded by Ms. St. Cyr. 
 
RESOLVED, That the minutes be approved in their entirety. 
 
A roll call vote resulted as follows: 
 
YEAS: Davis, Dixon, Kellerman, St. Cyr and White 
NAYS: None 
ABSTAIN: None 
ABSENT: None 
 
On a vote of 5-0-0-0, the motion carried. 
 
Engineer’s Report 
 
Cletus Langlois  reported that he is working on the Major Parkway sewer project and 
the False River Sidewalk Project is on hold due to the weather. 
 
Application for Beer and/or Liquor License – Brittany Williams – Wing Dat, Inc. 
 
Motion by Mr. White and seconded by Mrs. Dixon. 
 
RESOLVED, That the application be approved.  
 
A roll call vote resulted as follows: 
 
YEAS:  Davis, Dixon, Kellerman, St. Cyr and White   
NAYS:  None 
ABSTAIN:  None 
ABSENT:  None 
 
On a vote of 5-0-0-0, the motion carried. 
 
George Miller – Discussion of crime in the city 



 
George Miller voiced his concerns for a recent burglary in the Major Brothers 
Subdivision and presented several recommendations to help prevent crime. 
 
Paul Seawell – Presentation on Incode Online Utility Account Management 
 
Paul Seawell presented information on a new feature that would provide customers 
access to their utility bill.   He stated that he is researching the cost  and has 
contacted several entities regarding their fees for this service.  
 
Several council members requested that a representative from Incode be contacted 
regarding a presentation. 
 
Delaney Lee & Bryan Campbell – Announcement of M.A.D.E. Mentoring Program 
 
On behalf of the M.A.D.E. Mentoring Program, Pastor Brian Banks gave a 
presentation on the program and invited the city to participate in this endeavor. 
 
Mayor’s Report 
 
City Hall Roof -  An insurance claim is pending and the civic center roof is also 
leaking. 
 
City Council Meeting -  The meeting of July 3, 2018 will be cancelled. 
 
Harvest Festival – A planning meeting will be scheduled after the 4th of July 
holiday. 
 
Street Dedications – Obama Drive and the street to Riverdale will be dedicated 
after the Riverdale Subdivision is complete.     
 
Council Reports 
 
Mr. White mentioned that the electrical issue at the café on Main Street was not a 
city issue. 
 
Mr. Kellerman questioned the starting point and route of the Boat parade.   
 
Mr. White reported that a meeting with downtown businesses to discuss street 
closing for downtown events  is scheduled for July 22nd.  
 
With no further business to come before the council, the meeting adjourned at 6:35 
p.m.  
 
       ______________________________  
       Anthony Daisy 
       Mayor 
 
_______________________________ 
Lynette H. Nelson 
Secretary-Treasurer 


